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Our school has not escaped the flu epidemic which has swept through Queensland, 
with a number of our students and staff falling victim. I thank everyone for your 
support and consideration – staff for taking extra classes and parents and students 
for your understanding when practical classes have had to be cancelled. 

We are proud of the achievements of our students – past and present. Recently I 
shared photographs of the graduation with a Arts-Law honours degree of former 
student, Andrew Simpson. Today it gives me a great deal of pleasure to share the 
graduation photo of former student Elizabeth 
Muscat. Liz was a year 11 student at Calen 
when I first arrived at this school in 1990. 
When Liz completed year 12 she used her 
certificates in business administration to 
obtain a traineeship in business. She recently 
graduated with a Bachelor of Occupational 
Health and Safety from CQUniversity while 
running a business full time with her 
husband. Liz has now commenced her Master 
of Business Administration (MBA) degree 
with CQU. We wish Liz well and I look 
forward to reading the story of her career 
and studies since school, as well as her advice 
to present students regarding subject 
selection and career options, in our updated 
version of “Career Paths of Former Calen DSC 
Students”. 

Congratulations and thank you to Shane O’Keefe, Bert Westcott, the year 11/12 
Construction Students and the Calen DSC Student Council, for their work in 
constructing the garden bed and signage outside the school office. The garden bed 
with its timberwork certainly looks impressive.  

In writing this newsletter, I have just returned from a visit to the prep / year 1 class 
where I had the privilege of listening to them read. Their reading skills and 
knowledge of rhyming words are certainly impressive. Well done to their parents and 
teachers as it is a combined effort. Continue to read to and with your children and 
encourage them by playing rhyming word games. 
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P&C COLUMN  
 

The P&C would like to thank everyone who purchased a ticket in the Great Community Raffle to win a Mazda.  We were able 
to raise a total of $400 for our school.   
 
Tickets will go on sale 28

th
 August for our second annual Calen 

Casino Night.  These tickets are limited and are $60 for general 
admission or $100 for highrollers.  The price include canapes and 
sweets table, $2500 worth of chips, bus to and from venue via 
designated pick up points and champagne on arrival.  Highrollers 
will have VIP area, table service, $5000 worth of chips and first 3 
drinks on us.  Tickets will be available at the school office.  This was 
a great event last year which raised over $5000 for our school’s 
P&C.  Our next meeting is Wednesday 13

th
 September in the 

staffroom at 3:10pm.  Hope to see you there. 
 
Thank you, 
 

Melanie Vandaele 

President 
  

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING  
 

To promote positive learning environments and to encourage 
responsible behaviour in students, schools have a Responsible Behaviour 

Plan.  The plan includes the school’s expectations about behaviour and it 
also outlines a range of consequences for inappropriate behaviour.   
 
The PBL Lesson Schedule is part of our school’s Responsible Behaviour 
Plan.  Every week we focus on one particular expectation.  This week we 

are looking at Be Safe and in particular focusing on “approved games 
only”.  Next week the focus will be on the expectation Be Responsible 
and in particular “be a role model”. 

 
Did you notice something new at our school?  We would like to say a huge thank you to Mr O’Keefe, Mr Westcott and the 
secondary students for working so hard to make over the garden area outside the school office.  Together they transformed 
the garden into a beautiful area to include raised timber garden edging with capping, creating new continuous seating for 
the students.  At the front of the garden there is new a sign structure and in the near future, this area will display which 
particular PBL expectation our school is focusing on for the week.   
 
 
 

 

BE SAFE  

BE RESPONSIBLE  

BE RESPECTFUL  

BE A LEARNER  

before  after  



DATE CLAIMER  
 

AUG 2017 SEP 2017 OCT 2017 

18 Aug ........ Group Photo Orders Due  

18 Aug ........ Secondary Friday Sports 

19-20 Aug .. Kungurri Hill Climb  

21 Aug ........ Stop the Hurting Comp Closes  

21-22 Aug .. Lost & Found Display  

22 Aug ........ CoderDojo  

22 Aug ........ Dr Peter Dingle Tour  

25 Aug ........ Secondary Disco  

25 Aug ........ School Opinion Survey Closes  

25 Aug ........ School Dental Forms Due  

27 Aug ........ Seaforth Car Show  

28 Aug ........ Casino Night Tickets on Sale  

28 Aug ........ RSVP for Flying Scientists  

29-30 Aug .. Yr12 Qld Core Skills Tests  

31 Aug ........ LAC AGM 

01 Sep ....... Secondary Friday Sports 

01 Sep ....... Everyday Heroes Nom Closes  

01 Sep ....... Flying Scientists Visit  

04 Sep ....... Entries close Whitsunday Hol  

05 Sep ....... CoderDojo  

08 Sep ....... Kidz Arvo Out  

11 Sep ....... Calen Classic Shirt Orders Due  

12 Sep ....... Yr 3-5 Rural Safety Field Day  

13 Sep ....... German Trip Commences  

13 Sep ....... P&C Meeting  

13-15 Sep .. Yr4/5/6 Camp 

14 Sep ....... Secondary Disco  

14-15 Sep .. Glenden/Collinsville Exchange  

15 Sep ....... Last Day School Term 3 

15 Sep ....... Secondary Friday Sports 

19 Sep ....... Woolies Earn & Learn Finishes 

23 Sep ....... Calen Tennis Social Day  

02 Oct ........ Public Holiday 

03 Oct ........ School Resumes Term 4 

11 Oct ........ Yr7 HPV Dose 3 Vaccinations 

11-13 Oct ... Secondary Marine Camp  

14 Oct ........ P&C Casino Night  

16 Oct ........ Student Free Day 

22 Oct ........ Yr11-12 Driver Safety Program 

26-27 Oct ... Calen Red Cross Jumble Sale  

28-29 Oct ... Calen Classic Fishing Comp  

 

NOV 2017 DEC 2017 JAN 2018 

07 Nov ........ Melbourne Cup Day  

13 Nov ........ Awards Night 

17 Nov ........ Year 12 Formal 

17 Nov ........ Final Day for Yr 12 Students 

20-21 Nov .. Yr 10-11 Leadership Camp  

24 Nov ........ Final Day for Yr 11&10 Student 

08 Dec ....... Last Day School for 2017 22 Jan ........ School Resumes for 2018 

26 Jan ........ Australia Day Public Holiday 

 

SCHOOL OPINION SURVEY  
 

If you have already completed your Parent/Caregiver Survey, thank you and please disregard this notice. If not already 
completed, the online surveys will remain open until Friday 25

th
 August 2017. This is your opportunity to have a say about 

what this school does well and how this school can improve.  If you haven’t received any survey access details yet, please 
contact Marlene Senini on telephone (07) 4949 7333 or email mseni10@eq.edu.au   

 

SCHOOL DENTAL  
 

School Dental forms have been sent home to all students in Prep to Year 10.  If you would like your child to access the School 
Dental Drover series, please complete the Medical/Consent form and return to the school office by Friday 25

th
 August 2017. 

 
Eligibility Criteria: Must have a current Medicare Card  

            

¶ School Dental Staff will then contact you to arrange an appointment. 

¶ A Parent/Guardian must transport and accompany their child to all appointments at this clinic.   

¶ Children eligible for the Child Dental Benefit Scheme are able to access our service but will be asked to assign 
their benefits to the School Dental Service. 

¶ Children who are not eligible are also able to access our service 

¶ All general dental services are free of charge 
 
Please be advised once you have one (1) broken or failed to attend appointment, during any course of treatment no further 
appointments will be offered.  You will be put back on the waiting list.  If you have cold sores, gastroenteritis or flu symptoms 
please phone 24 hours prior to any appointments to discuss if you should attend. 
 
School Dental Drover, C/- Mackay Base Hospital Dental Clinic 
PO Box 5580, Mackay, Qld, 4740 
Ph: 0409 064 344

mailto:mseni10@eq.edu.au


AGE APPROPRIATE PEDAGOGIES PROGRAM  
 

This year, our school has committed to being involved in a regional project focusing on delivering age -appropriate 
pedagogies in Prep. Based on the key characteristics of effective early years teaching and learning, this ag e-
appropriate pedagogies supports teachers to promote active, learner focused and creative learning experience in 
their Prep classrooms.  Using age-appropriate pedagogies in the early years of schooling is important in supporting 
children to be actively engaged, creative and successful learners.  We know that children learn best when they are 
actively engaged in purposeful learning experiences that build from their interests, strengths and capabilities. Age -
appropriate pedagogies support teachers to apply a range and balance of teaching approaches and characteristics of 
quality teaching to maximize children's engagement in learning and enhance outcomes.   
 
One of the activities we have done at school was centred around the Assessment item on a retell of ‘The Three Little Pigs’.   
The story was read to the class and students discussed their likes/dislikes and any emotions that may have been involved in 
the story.  Next, the students were invited to act out the story.   After this, a discussion was had about how we could 
reconstruct the story using craft materials.  Students divided into groups and used such items as paddle-pop sticks and 
matchsticks to create the sequence of events.  During this time, it was amazing to see how focused students were at the task 
at hand. These constructions were then set up in our storeroom and were used as a reference point where students could go 
to help with their written retell.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Students in this 
group used paddle 
pop sticks to make 
the second little 
pig’s wood house. 

Students in this 
group used coloured 
toothpicks to make 
the first little pig’s 
straw house. 

Students worked 
together to write up 
an explanation of 
what they had 
constructed – 
THRASS charts were 
used to help with 
the spelling choices. 
 

 

A display was set up in the spare room where 
students could physically step out the sequence 
of events for their Assessment piece.   



CALEN CLASSIC FISHING COMPETITION  
 

This year the Calen Classic Fishing Competition will be held on Saturday 28
th

 October and Sunday 29
th

 October 2017.  Shirts 
are now ready to order, pictures of the different design options are shown below.  Please see Elma at Leading Appliances or 
call her on 49588400 to place your order.  Shirts are $55 each and must be paid for with cash or EFTPOS before the order is 
placed.  The sizes are the same as they were last year and are available in both short and long sleeve.  The last date for 
orders will be Monday the 11

th
 September 2017. 

 

 BARRA - CRAB CRAB - JACK 

   

 FLATHEAD TROUT REEF 

   
 

QCWA INTERNATIONAL COMPETITION  
 

The students from Prep/Year 1 and the Diverse Learners’ students participated in the local QCWA international Children’s 
Competition earlier this term.  The country under study this year was Nepal and students were required to colour in a picture 
relating to this country.   All students did a great job!  Congratulations to the following Calen students who were successful in 
gaining a place at the local level.  Their pictures will now go on to the Mackay level.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GLENDEN/COLLINSVILLE EXCHANGE  
 

On Thursday and Friday 14
th

 and 15
th

 September (week 10 of this term), Calen will be hosting both Glenden and Collinsville 
schools as part of our annual sporting exchange.  This exchange has been a long-running event providing students from all 
three schools with invaluable sporting and social experiences.  We have approximately 60 visiting students who require 
billeting and we are asking for support.  We need your help in accommodating the exchange students for only one night.  
Calen DSC is trying to do as much as we can to minimise your catering expenses by providing these students with meals at 
school, and also FREE entry and toasted sandwiches at the disco for our students who host a billet.  Billeting families will be 
responsible for:  transport to and from school and the disco on Thursday night; transport to school on Friday morning; 
sleeping arrangements; light meal on Thursday night.  We greatly appreciate your support of this very worthwhile 
experience.  If you are able to help, please complete the billeting note sent home indicating the number of billets you are 
willing to accommodate and return it to the office ASAP. 
 

Mr Ray, Mr O’Keefe & Miss Forster   (Sporting Exchange Co-ordinators) 

Prep Colouring-in 

1
st

 Austin  

2
nd

  Rebecca  

Year 1 Colouring-in 

1
st

  Emma  

2
nd

 Rylie  

Diverse Learner’s colouring-in 

1
st

 Storm /Hayley  

2
nd

 Mason  



12 ALTERNATIVES TO ‘LOSING IT’  
 

We all know that children, including adolescents (and sometime partners), at times, can drive you crazy. They 
may not listen. They may be messy. They don’t always think before they act. They don’t necessarily consider 
another’s feelings. Unfortunately these factors are a part of life, and it takes a loving family to help them learn 
to be respectful, responsible, tolerant, caring, loving and self-controlled. When everyday problems pile up, our 
tolerance may not be as strong. Often our ability to control ourselves will be tested. We may be easily angered 
but the message here is: DON’T TAKE IT OUT ON YOUR CHILD or CHILDREN or PARTNER.  It’s a matter of 
mustering your self-control (we all have it). Think of the benefits! 

 
If you show self-control, your child knows what it looks like and can copy it. 
 
Here are some alternatives:  

¶ Stop in your tracks. Step back. Take a walk or sit down. Talk yourself back to calm 

¶ Take 5 deep breaths. Inhale. Exhale. Slowly. Slowly. Now take another 5 breaths 

¶ Count to 10. Better yet, 20 or say the alphabet out loud or backwards 

¶ Phone a friend, or a relative, even the weather number.  

¶ Still mad? Punch a pillow, a punching bag or munch an apple. 

¶ Thumb through a magazine, newspaper, photo album, do a simple task – they say doing a routine activity (like 
ironing) helps one to relax 

¶ Do some sit-ups, kick a ball, jog on the spot 

¶ Pick up a pencil and write down your thoughts/ feelings/ frustrations. Now write down 3 things you are grateful for 

¶ Take a shower, or better still, a bath with candles and gentle music 

¶ Lie down on the floor listening to your favourite music 

¶ Talk to your pet – they are good listeners and non-judgemental – and cannot repeat what you say 

¶ Go to your shed (if you have one) otherwise do that gardening/mowing you need to do    
 

By now hopefully you are feeling calm. By now the problem may not have seemed like it deserved the 
blood pressure, but it’s time to deal with the issue in a calm, peaceful, rational way. Take a deep breath. 
Think about the words you will say that are not hurtful to others but may get your message across. 
Revisit the above strategies as often as you need to.  You can do it. It’s all a matter of choice. 
 
Aspects taken from: Qld Centre for Prevention of Child Abuse Information Sheet 

 

SECONDARY DISCO  
 

The Secondary Student Council are hosting their disco next Friday!  Details are: 
 
 When :   Friday the 25

th
 August 2017  

 Where :   Calen RSL Hall 

 Theme :   Famous People 

 Cost:  $5 in theme 
  $7 out of theme 
  $10 for a family 

 Time:  6:00pm to 9:00pm   
 

 

Admission price includes a free toasted sandwich upon entry.  Food and drinks will be available for $2 each. 
 

 

LOST AND FOUND  
 

The school office has accumulated quite a lot of lost and found property.  These items will be put on display on a table 
outside the school office from Monday 21

st
 August to Tuesday 22

nd
 August 2017.  If you think your child has lost something, 

please come along and have a look through the lost property next week.  All items still remaining in the lost property after 
these days will be donated to charity. 
 



STUDENT RECOGNITION  
 

Congratulations to the following students for receiving an award – WELL DONE! 
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YEAR  Student  Award and Reason  Teacher  

Prep  Chad  Award for doing a great job learning your graphemes in THRASS Mrs Mathiasen 

 Benji Award for writing some great rhymes Mrs Mathiasen 

 Dylan Award for looking carefully at starting sounds whilst reading Mrs Mathiasen 

 Chad  Award for doing great sentences during our writing time Mrs Mathiasen 

 Benji  Award for doing a great job counting on in Maths Mrs Mathiasen 

01  Andy  Award for effort when writing on the board for Mrs Ritchie Mrs Hall 

 Sienna Award for listening carefully & following instructions in THRASS lessons Mrs Hall 

 Emma  Award for excellent behaviour at all times at school Mrs Mathiasen 

 Meila  Award for writing a great story with some of the THRASS words Mrs Mathiasen 

 Meisha  Award for reading over your work during writing time Mrs Mathiasen 

 Joshua  Award for always being willing to help out in our room Mrs Mathiasen 

 Lawrence  Award for doing a great job skip counting in Maths Mrs Mathiasen 

 Meisha  Award for doing a great job of reciting your poem Mrs Mathiasen 

 Meila  Award for putting in a great effort to learn your poem Mrs Mathiasen 

 Lawrence  Award for doing a fantastic job reciting your poem Mrs Mathiasen 

02  Kaitlyn  Award for treating fellow students with respect Mrs Hall 

 Logan  Award for showing respect for fellow students Mrs Hall 

 Zoe  Award for her tricky work on the THRASS mat Mrs Hall 

 Jett  Award for listening and learning with Mrs Ritchie Mrs Hall 

03  Makayla  Award for using computers responsibly Mrs Hall 

 Cooper  Award for using computers responsibly Mrs Hall 

 Declan  Award for using computers responsibly Mrs Hall 

 Poppie Award for using computers responsibly Mrs Hall 

 Zach  Award for always waiting patiently and working hard Mrs White 

 Bailey  Award for using her manners and working quietly in class Mrs White 

 Rhianna  Award for always doing the right thing in class and trying hard Mrs White 

 Drew  Award for always waiting quietly in class and working hard Mrs White 

 Abbey  Award for working hard at all times and using her best manners Mrs White 

 Bianca Award for excellent participation in comprehension lessons this week Mrs White 

 Bailey  Award for great participation in THRASS activities this week Mrs White 

 Princess  Award for great participation in THRASS activities this week Mrs White 

04  Drew  Award for excellent participation in comprehension lessons this week Mrs White 

 Maddison  Award for excellent participation in comprehension lessons this week Mrs White 

 Angel  Award for great participation in THRASS activities this week Mrs White 

 Jack  Award for excellent participation in comprehension lessons this week Mrs White 

05  Carys Award for writing an informative letter to a student of the future Mrs Rankin 

 Chloe  Award for assisting at Primary Student Council stall at Derby Day Mrs Rankin 

 Ella  Award for assisting at Primary Student Council stall at Derby Day Mrs Rankin 

 Carys Award for assisting at Primary Student Council stall at Derby Day Mrs Rankin 

 Chloe  Award for great participation in THRASS activities this week Mrs White 

 Chelsea  Award for excellent participation in comprehension lessons this week Mrs White 

06  Tom  Award for writing an informative letter to a student of the future Mrs Rankin 

 Lilly  Award for providing extra information for the time capsule Mrs Rankin 

 Tom  Award for assisting at Primary Student Council stall at Derby Day Mrs Rankin 

 Lilly  Award for assisting at Primary Student Council stall at Derby Day Mrs Rankin 

 Paige  Award for assisting at Primary Student Council stall at Derby Day Mrs Rankin 
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YEAR  Student  Award and Reason  Teacher  

08  Jessica  Award for getting a rough draft in on time for English Ms Ward 

 Delta-Jade  Award for getting a rough draft in on time for English Ms Ward 

 Logan  Award for working great in Maths Mrs Donovan 

 Jackson  Award for working great in Maths Mrs Donovan 

 Owen Award for excellent game-making in ICT Miss O’Gorman 

 Savannah  Award for excellent game-making in ICT Miss O’Gorman 

 Owen  Award for respecting instructions in class Mrs Donovan 

 Jody  Award for setting up and helping at the Soapbox Derby Mrs Vandaele 

 Harry  Award for giving back to the community at the Soapbox Derby Mrs Gardner 



 

  Jesse  Award for giving back to the community at the Soapbox Derby Mrs Gardner 

 Jack  Award for giving back to the community at the Soapbox Derby Mrs Gardner 

 Jody Award for giving back to the community at the Soapbox Derby Mrs Gardner 

 Brielle Award for giving back to the community at the Soapbox Derby Mrs Gardner 

09  Cassidee  Award for being well behaved and representing school well at Relay for Life Miss Forster 

 Danielle  Award for being well behaved and representing school well at Relay for Life Miss Forster 

 Makayla  Award for being well behaved and representing school well at Relay for Life Miss Forster 

 Will  Award for excellent effort in Graphics Mr O’Keefe 

 Dale  Award for excellent effort in Graphics Mr O’Keefe 

 Matthew  Award for excellent effort in Graphics Mr O’Keefe 

 Sophie Award for great work in Shop A Mr O’Keefe 

 Mathew  Award for fantastic attitude towards Maths Mrs Gardner 

 Mathew  Award for good work ethic in English Mr Ray 

 Piper  Award for respecting instructions in Business Miss Forster 

 Bethanie  Award for setting up and helping at the Soapbox Derby Mrs Vandaele 

 Makayla  Award for setting up and helping at the Soapbox Derby Mrs Vandaele 

10  Emmalese  Award for great work on her German Test Mr Keeble 

 Emmalese Award for being well behaved and representing school well at Relay for Life Miss Forster 

 Jack  Award for respecting instructions in class Mrs Donovan 

 Connor  Award for respecting instructions in class Mrs Donovan 

11  Aaron Award for being well behaved and representing school well at Relay for Life Miss Forster 

 Jack  Award for being well behaved and representing school well at Relay for Life Miss Forster 

 Gorgia  Award for being well behaved and representing school well at Relay for Life Miss Forster 

 Ella  Award for being well behaved and representing school well at Relay for Life Miss Forster 

 Kelly  Award for excellent work in Furnishing Mr O’Keefe 

 Kelly  Award for setting up and helping at the Soapbox Derby Mrs Vandaele 

 Kimba  Award for setting up and helping at the Soapbox Derby Mrs Vandaele 

12  Hayden Award for being well behaved and representing school well at Relay for Life Miss Forster 

 Tamara  Award for being well behaved and representing school well at Relay for Life Miss Forster 

 Madison  Award for being well behaved and representing school well at Relay for Life Miss Forster 

 Erica  Award for being well behaved and representing school well at Relay for Life Miss Forster 

 Shania   Award for being well behaved and representing school well at Relay for Life Miss Forster 

 Leah  Award for being well behaved and representing school well at Relay for Life Miss Forster 

 Shania  Award for organising Relay for Life School Team, fundraising & decorations Miss Forster 

 Leah  Award for participating Relay for Life, fundraising, making tent decorations Miss Forster 

 Tristan  Award for fundraising towards Relay for Life Team Miss Forster 

 Blake  Award for excellent work in Furnishing Mr O’Keefe 

 Leah  Award for helping to prepare bottle stall for Derby Day Mr Ray 

 Shania Award for organising bottle stall for Derby Day Mr Ray 

 Shania  Award for setting up and helping at the Soapbox Derby Mrs Vandaele 

 Richard  Award for setting up and helping at the Soapbox Derby Mrs Vandaele 

 Luke  Award for setting up and helping at the Soapbox Derby Mrs Vandaele 

 Erica  Award for setting up and helping at the Soapbox Derby Mrs Vandaele 

 Madison  Award for setting up and helping at the Soapbox Derby Mrs Vandaele 

 Blake  Award for setting up and helping at the Soapbox Derby Mrs Vandaele 

 Richard  Award for working great in Maths Mrs Donovan 
 

 

WOOLWORTHS EARN AND LEARN  
 
 

  L etõs stick togetheré. 
 
 

  Start collecting today.  If you shop at Woolwroths anytime up until 19
th

 September 2017, you will 
earn a sticker for every $10 spent.  Please bring these stickers to the school office so that we can 
redeem them to obtain new resources for our school.   

 
 

CODERDOJO  
 

A reminder to all students, that CoderDojo with Ms O’Gorman, begins again on Tuesday 22
nd

 August 2017.   



RESOLVING ISSUES RESPECTFULLY AT SCHOOL  
 

 Talk to your school office administration staff about general school issues  
 
If you have a general issue – for example, having difficulty paying school fees or have concerns 
about a school staff member – you can get in touch with the school office administration staff to 
calmly discuss the issue and find a workable solution. 
 
 

 

RELAY FOR LIFE  
 

Over Saturday and Sunday the 12th and 13th of August, fifteen of our secondary students made their way to Finch Hatton 
Show Grounds to attend the 2017 Relay For Life. The following students:  Shania, Leah, Gorgia, Ella, Tamara , Hayden, 
Makayla, Erica, Madison, Emmalese, Aaron, Jack, Cassidee , Danielle and Tristan walked from 2pm Saturday until 8am 
Sunday.  The theme for the night was Back in Time - our team was called the Calen Hippies - as a group effort we raised $870 
to go towards cancer research. We would like to say a massive thank you to Mrs Durnsford for organising this event and also 
to Miss Forster for braving the cold night with us and taking great care of the walkers. 
 
Shania  
Team Captain 

 
As part of the Relay for Life fundraising, the main 
organising committee ran a Monster Raffle.  
Congratulations to all of the winners and thank you to 
everyone for their support. 

And the winners of our 2017 Monster Raffle were... 

Prize Ticket Name 

1 3022 K. Parkinson 

2 7358 R. Wheeler 

3 3897 Noel Moloney 

4 0482 Troy Connolly 

5 6496 Norm Neilson 

6 0754 Victoria H 

7 8632 Dennis Elstock 

8 1269 Narelle Crowe 

9 3701 Elisha Huizer 

 



HEALTH MATTERS  
 

Influenza (The  Flu) 

Influenza or ‘the flu’ is a highly contagious disease caused by infection from influenza type A or B (or rarely C) virus.  These viruses infect the upper 
airways and lungs.  The flu can occur all year round but in temperate areas the influenza season typically occurs during the winter months.  Flu is 
not the same as a common cold, and can be a serious illness.  For some people, such as the elderly and those with underlying medical conditions, 
the flu can cause serious complications which require hospitalisation.  It can sometimes lead to death.  Flu is usually spread through infected 
people coughing and sneezing, which temporarily contaminates the surrounding air and surfaces with infected droplets.  You can reduce the risk of 
infection by getting vaccinated and practising good hand and respiratory hygiene.  Occasionally there have been worldwide outbreaks of flu, known 
as flu pandemics, which have occurred with the global spread of a new type of flu virus. 
 

Signs and Symptoms: 
Symptoms usually appear 1 to 3 days after being infected.  The symptoms of flu can include:  fever; dry cough; muscle and joint pain; tiredness or 
extreme exhaustion; headache; sore throat and nasal congestion.  In the elderly, fever may be absent and the only signs of flu may be:  confusion; 
shortness of breath; and worsening of a chronic condition.  Children are more likely to have gastrointestinal symptoms (nausea, vomiting and 
diarrhoea) 
 

Treatment: 
Generally, flu is managed by:  resting in bed; drinking plenty of fluids (particularly water); and taking over-the-counter medication to help relieve 
symptoms (take as directed in the product information).  Prescription antiviral medications can reduce the length of time symptoms last and help 
you return to your daily routines earlier.  These medications are most effective if they are started within 48 hours of flu symptoms appearing.  If you 
are concerned about your symptoms, are in a high-risk group, have a cough and high fever (38 degrees Celsius or more) that is not improving - see 
your doctor, call 13HEALTH (13432584) or visit www.qld.gov.au/health/contacts/advice/13health 
 

Transmission: 
The flu can spread from person to person by:  droplets spread from an infected person’s coughs or sneezes (these droplets generally travel less 
than 1 metre); and touching surfaces contaminated by infected droplets (including hands, phones, keyboards and door handles) and then touching 
your mouth, nose or eyes.  People with flu can be infectious to others from 24 hours before symptoms start until a week after the start of symptoms.  
Even people with mild flu illness can transmit the infection. 
 

Prevention: 
You can reduce the risk of infection by getting vaccinated and practising good hand and respiratory hygiene to protect yourself and others; stay 
home when you are sick; wash your hands regularly with soap and water or use an alcohol-based hand rub; wash your hands before touching your 
eyes, nose and mouth; use a tissue, or the inside of your arm, when you cough and sneeze; throw tissues away immediately and wash hands; don’t 
share items such as cigarettes, cups, lipstick, toys, or anything which has come into contact with the mouth or nose; stay at least 1 metre away from 
people who have flu-like symptoms; and clean frequently touched surfaces regularly, such as door handles, taps, tables, benches, and fridge doors 
(flu viruses can be removed using household detergent) 
 

Vaccination 
Vaccination is the best way to reduce the risk of getting flu.  Being vaccinated gives you protection against flu by building immunity to the virus and 
preventing transmission of the virus to other people.  Vaccination is required annually, as immunity from the vaccine decreases over time and the 
vaccine can change each year to cover the current virus strains.  Vaccination usually takes up to 2 weeks to be effective.  The flu season usually 
peaks in most of Queensland in July/August.  Vaccination is recommended for anyone aged 6 months and older who wishes to protect 
themselves from influenza and its complications.  Free vaccine is available for those individuals at greatest risk of severe flu.  They are:  
pregnant women during any trimester; adults aged over 65 years old; Aboriginal and Torres Strait Island people aged 15 years old and over; 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander children aged 6 months to 5 years old; and individuals over 6 months old with medical conditions predisposing 
them to severe flu. 
 

You can get vaccinated at:  your doctor or local immunisation provider; community pharmacies may offer a flu vaccination service; some local 
councils run immunisation clinics; and some employers may offer free flu vaccinations for their staff.  The vaccine does not contain live flu viruses 
and cannot cause flu.  However, some people may experience mild flu-like symptoms for up to 48 hours as their immune system responds to the 
vaccine.  Serious reactions to immunisation are rare.  While some people may experience mild side effects such as pain, swelling and redness at 
the injection site, these usually resolve quickly.  Immediate allergic reactions to flu vaccine are rare.  People who are allergic to eggs are no longer 
excluded from flu vaccinations and should discuss their egg allergy and vaccination with their doctor. 
 

2017 Seasonal Flu Vaccine 
World Health Organisation (WHO) influenza experts select the influenza strains for the southern hemisphere season each year.  The influenza 
vaccine is updated each year to reflect virus strains circulating around the wold in the last 12 months.  In 2017, only the four strains, or quadrivalent 
influenza vaccine (QIV) is available in Australia.  The virus strains included in the 2017 vaccines are:  A A (H1N1), an A/Michigan/45/2015 
(H1N1)pdm09 like virus (New strain differs from strain in 2016 vaccine); A (H3N2), an A/Hong Kong/4801/2014 (H3N2) like virus; B a 
B/Brisbane/60/2008 like virus; and B a B/Phuket/3073/2013 like virus. 
 

Health outcome: 
Most people recover from the flu within a week, although a cough and tiredness may persist.  Serious complications of flu occur in a small 
proportion of people who are infected and include pneumonia, inflammation of the heart muscle and neurologic complications, which can lead to 
hospitalisation and death.  People at highest risk of complications from flu include those with pre-existing medical conditions. However, previously 
healthy people can also have severe complications. For young children and the elderly, flu is one of the most common vaccine preventable causes 
of hospitalisation. 

Rosanne Houley, School Based Youth Health Nurse 

http://www.qld.gov.au/health/contacts/advice/13health


 
 

 

 
Celebrate National Science Week at Calen District State College 

FREE community event!  
 

When: Friday 1 September, 4pm – 5.30pm followed by supper 
Where: Calen District State College Library  
 

¶ Meet Flying Scientist, Dr Alice Hayward from the Queensland Alliance for Agriculture and Food 
Innovation. Alice and the team at The University of Queensland are developing the worlds’ first high-
multiplication tissue culture pipeline for avocado propagation 

 

¶ Following Alice’s presentation, please stay on for a pot luck supper!   
 

Attendance is FREE – please RVSP Kiara O’Gorman kkogo0@eq.edu.au by Mon 28 August. 
 

This event is brought to you by Wonder of Science in partnership with the Office of the Queensland Chief 
Scientist - proudly supporting the Queensland Governmentôs Advance Queensland Initiative.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

DIGITAL MATHS PROGRAM  
 

To help Aussie kids with their maths, Westpac is sponsoring a leading digital maths program for students…and it’s free!  
Maths can be a tricky subject for students and whatever the student’s level, we think there’s no such thing as too much 
support.  There is a new education initiative which is now free to use, and will help students in years 3-12 to improve their 
numeracy skills inside and outside the classroom.  As part of Westpac’s 200

th
 birthday, they are sponsoring Mathspace and 

their Essentials digital program for all Australians, which means students now have an additional resource to help them to 
master maths. 
 
What is Mathspace?  Mathspace Essentials is an entirely new kind of digital textbook that is dynamic and truly interactive.  
It’s available online, including on mobile and tablet devices and students can use it in the classroom as well as at home. 
 
Features include: 

 Thousands of interactive questions 
 The ability for students to complete their working out online 
 Step-by-step hints and feedback 
 Handwriting recognition 
 Video lessons created by maths teachers 
 Investigations which teachers can use in the classroom 
 Aligned to the Australian curriculum for year 3 to 12 

 
Sign up for free at www.mathspace.co/westpaac/educator/ To find out more about how Westpac is proudly supporting 
Australia go to www.info.westpac.com.au/200 
 
 

CALEN TENNIS SOCIAL DAY  
 

Calen Tennis Association Inc. has postponed their social tennis day.  It was originally planned to be on tomorrow the 19
th

 
August 2017, but it is now going to be held on Saturday 23

rd
 September at Kolijo tennis courts commencing at 3pm.  Play 

tennis for $5 and burgers on sale - lots of fun!  

 

 

mailto:kkogo0@eq.edu.au
http://www.mathspace.co/westpaac/educator/
http://www.info.westpac.com.au/200


CALEN & DISTRICT RED CROSS  
 

The Calen & District Red Cross Branch will be holding their Jumble Sale over Thursday 26
th

 and Friday 27
th

 
October 2017 at the RSL Memorial Hall, Calen.  Volunteers to help them on Tuesday 24

th
 October 2017 would be 

appreciated.  Any enquiries, please call 49588169.  

Who will be *King of the Hill* at the  

2017 Bullet Bikes Superstore 

KUNGURRI HILL CLIMB 
Where Motocross Riders on their two wheeled machine 

fight gravity on the steep terrain  

of Kungurri Hill  

in the Pioneer Valley, 60Km’s west of Mackay 

Juniors full throttle on Sat Aug 19th
 

Nominations from 10:30 am 

Seniors full throttle on Sun Aug 20th
 

Pre-nominate or nominate on the day  

from 7:00 am; Machinery 8:00 am Sharp 

Nomination details: Glen – 0408 792 944 

Sugar City Dirt Riders Inc. 

Great Spectating Event 

 

Admission: Saturday - Free 

Sunday:  Adults $5 

School Age $3 

No Dogs; BYO Alcohol or Glass thanks. 

**Full Catering on Grounds** 

 



KEEP YOUR KEYS SAFE  
 

Keep your keys safe and you could WIN a breathtaking Whitsunday experience 
Put your thinking hat on for just one minute as we ask: how can you combine contributing to a reduction in stolen 
cars in the Mackay police district with experiencing the best of the Whitsundays?  Well… We are offering you the 
chance to win a night for two and a scrumptious breakfast at the Coral Sea Resort at Airlie Beach.  All you have to 
do is tell us how we can keep our keys safe!  It’s a generous prize, we know, but it’s an important crime prevention 
message we need to spread.  
 

Car thefts are a big problem in our city and we need your help to come up with the best and most effective 
ways of keeping thieves off our keys! 

 

For good measure, we are also offering a voucher for two adults to take a Great Barrier Reef Adventure Day Cruise through Cruise 
Whitsundays.  To be eligible to win these prizes – we just need to make you famous! Sound cryptic? Let’s start by covering off 
on why and how… 
 

Why? No matter where you live in the Mackay police district, you would somehow have heard that car thieves are active! They are 
now working in ways that many residents are simply unfamiliar with… Many of our cars are being stolen only once the car keys 
have been found! And unfortunately, thieves are finding our keys too easily.  Examples include: in the car ignition; on outdoor 
dining tables; in a tailor made key cabinet; in a key bowl; on a kitchen bench; the old nail hanger in the wall trick… you get the 
picture. 
 

How? How can you play a part in tackling this problem? Submit a short video, up to 30 seconds in length, which addresses the 
following two criteria: 

¶ Deliver at least one crime prevention message – how can a resident reduce the chance of becoming the next car theft victim? 

¶ Help us raise awareness of this issue among the Mackay police district residents. 
 
 

To enter:  
1. You must be a resident of the Mackay Police District. 
2. Create your video submission following the above criteria. 
3. Upload your finished video submission to YouTube. We recommend uploading the video as Unlisted. This means that only the 

people you share the link with will be able to see the video. See here for help on uploading videos to YouTube.  
4. Complete the Off Keys Mackay Competition submission form by visiting the website:  

www.mypolice.qld.gov.au/mackay/2017/08/10/off-keys-mackay-win-almighty-whitsunday-experience-us This form include 
the Terms and Conditions, parental consent and video submission. 

5. Entries close 11.59pm on 4 September 2017. 
All submissions will be judged by Sergeant Nigel Dalton, with input from Detective Inspector Nikki Colfs and Superintendent Bruce 
McNab.  The selected winner not only takes home the prizes, but will have their video entry displayed on the Mackay Police District 
myPolice site and also the Queensland Police Service Facebook page.  REMEMBER! In the online world, you need to stand out to be 
heard. Deliver your messages a little ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘƭȅΧ  we like different.  Use humour, colour, props, wigs even if you like… pick your 
filming location well.  Please note: As per our terms and conditions, the actual entrants must be 17-years-old or above. However, if you have anyone 

under the age of 17-years-old participating in your video, please ensure that the parental consent part of the online application is completed. If this has not 
been completed and we believe someone under the age of 17-years-old has been featured, we reserve the right to disqualify the entry. 
 

CALEN LOCAL AMBULANCE COMMITTEE  
 

Calen Local Ambulance Committee would like to say a BIG thank you to everyone for 
their support towards their Annual Monster Cent Sale. The committee was blown 
away by the support of our wonderful community - it was one of our biggest cent 
sales we have had in the last 10 years, with around 200 people attending.  We would 
like to acknowledge all businesses and individuals who sold raffle tickets and donated 
wonderful prizes towards our day and also our major sponsors, Ergon Energy and the 
Caruana family.  A massive thank you goes to Calen District State College for allowing 
us to use their facilities for the event. Thank you to all the workers and volunteers 
involved in making this event such a success.  
 
Congratulations to the major raffle winners - J. Dibdin collected the first  
prize (Woolworths $400 voucher) and Vicki Durnsford won the second  
prize (Lennard’s $100 voucher).   
 
All money raised goes toward helping keep our local Ambulance centre well equipped.   
We are looking forward to seeing you all at next year’s annual cent sale.   
 

         
 

http://www.coralsearesort.com/
https://www.cruisewhitsundays.com/
https://www.cruisewhitsundays.com/
https://support.google.com/youtube/answer/57407?hl=en&ref_topic=2888648


These advertisers support us, please support them: 
 

 
 

If you would like to advertise in our school newsletter, please contact Australian Newsletter Services Pty Ltd, PO Box 1878, 
Springwood BC  QLD  4127  Ph: (07) 3290 1966, Freecall:  1800 245 077, Fax (07) 3290 1988, Email:  info@austnews.com.au 


